Town of Newington, NH Board of Selectmen Meeting Minutes Friday, May 15th, 2020 Remote Via Zoom Audio

<u>Attending Meeting by Phone</u>: Chair Ted Connors, Selectman Mike Marconi, Selectman Ken Latchaw, Martha Roy, Town Administrator and Eleanor Boy, Recorder.

T. Connors called the meeting to order at 2:15pm, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

T. Connors read the following statement:

As Chair of the Newington Board of Selectmen, due to the COVID-19/Coronavirus crisis and in accordance with Governor Sununu's Emergency Order #12 pursuant to Executive Order 2020-04, this Board is authorized to meet electronically.

The meeting will start by taking a Roll Call attendance. When each member states their presence, also please state whether there is anyone in the room with you during this meeting, which is required under the Right-to-Know law.

T. Connors took attendance. T. Connors, K. Latchaw, Mike Marconi, M. Roy and E. Boy are in attendance.

Police Department Enforcement Grant:

M. Marconi moved to approve the application, acceptance and expenditures of the NHOHS Traffic Enforcement Grant for \$3,400. K. Latchaw seconded the motion. T. Connors asked for a roll call vote: M. Marconi-Yes, K. Latchaw-Yes, T. Connors-Yes. All were in favor.

<u>Adjournment:</u> M. Marconi moved to adjourn at 2:21pm. K. Latchaw seconded the motion with all in favor.

Respectfully submitted, Eleanor Boy Recorder

BOS Minutes 5-15-20